
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  Wednesday October 17, 2012  
 
SUBJECT:    Quarterly Construction Project Update 
  
PRESENTER:  David Berry 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes, 

1. Construction Management Update  
 

SUMMARY OF REQUEST: 
 
 

David Berry has provided the Board of Commissioners with the following update on 
Construction projects around Henderson County.  This monthly report is a review of the scope 
and statuses of assigned construction management responsibilities and includes specific updates 
in regard to County funded construction activities. This report is a continuation of County 
construction activity statuses. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
No Board action is requested. This item is for informational purposes only. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Suggested Motion: 

No motion suggested. 
 
 



 
 

Henderson County 
Construction Project Update 

 
 
October 8, 2012  
 
Henderson County  
Hendersonville, NC 28792 
 
RE: Henderson County Facility Projects Status Report 
 
This report is a review of the scope and statuses of assigned 
construction projects and includes specific updates in regard to 
county funded construction activities. This report is a continuation 
of county construction activity statuses. 
 

Henderson County School Projects 
 
Henderson County School Staff:  We continue to assist the 
Henderson County School staff with facility projects on an as-
needed basis.  
 
Also as requested and mandated by the Board of Commissioners, a 
spreadsheet report for all Henderson County School Capital 
Projects is included as an attachments to this report. The 
spreadsheet is a listing, inclusive of cost estimates, for all proposed 
and projected future Henderson County School Capital Projects. 
The listing highlights projects that were initially planned for the 
fiscal year 2012-2013 totaling $1,004,900, but also highlights a 
reduced scope of projects for the year totaling $500,000. The 
reduced scope was mandated to school operations by the HC 
School Board and includes what they considered to be the highest 
priority projects. At this time all of the four high priority projects 



are either underway or being bid. One additional paving project 
(added and included in the allocated $500,000) has been 
completed. A more current school project spreadsheet inclusive of 
exact project statuses is scheduled to be generated and released 
later this month. Any additional project information contained in 
the new report will be included in the next Construction Project 
Update.   

 
Henderson County Projects 

 
1995 Courthouse: Final directives and design proposals in regard 
to the needs for added security within the 1995 Courthouse, 
secured Courthouse parking, and designs for the relocation of the 
HC Tax Department within the Courthouse are expected to be 
forthcoming. While awaiting these design proposals and directives, 
more secure measures addressing entering/exiting the Courthouse 
have been initiated and installed. The metal detector has been 
relocated from the second floor to the ground floor. All persons 
entering the courthouse are now required to enter through the north 
side door and, if not recognized as court authorities or employees 
of the county, must pass through the metal detector device. They 
are allowed to exit through any of the exterior doors. These 
necessary modifications were planned jointly with the Sheriff’s 
Department and Central Services involved. Central Services 
Department performed the construction and equipment relocation 
allowing for cost to be kept to a minimum. Also as per the 
Sheriff’s Department request the keying of the doors is being 
changed. Other measures and studies of increasing the existing 
security within the building are also being investigated and will be 
addressed and included as a part of the final added security design. 
 
 
Law Enforcement Center/911: Approval was obtained from the 
Board of Commissioners to proceed with an RFQ (Request for 
Qualifications) to procure an architectural firm to design the 911 



Center that will be located in the basement area of the newly 
completed Law Enforcement Center. A specific section of the 
unfinished basement area was designated for this purpose in the 
original design of the building.  The RFQ was posted the first week 
of July. The submitted RFQ’s were received and are being 
reviewed by an evaluation committee that includes myself, County 
Engineer Marcus Jones, and Director of Communications Lisha 
Corn. A design team recommendation is being construed and will 
be forthcoming to the Board of Commissioners 
 
 
2010 Solid Waste Capital Improvements: Cooper Construction, 
the general contractor, completed the final phases of the project 
inclusive of all punch list items. All aspects and improvements 
included in the scope of the project are currently successfully up 
and running. Additionally and in efforts to make the facility even 
more productive, attractive, and functional, the Henderson County 
Central Services staff has and continues to work with the Solid 
Waste staff on associated smaller project needs and repairs at the 
facility at no significant additional cost to the county. In particular, 
the Solid Waste garage facility has been significantly improved by 
upgrading tools, equipment, and the building itself in order to 
better maintain Solid Waste’s heavy equipment. The Central 
Services garage staff is responsible for these improvements and by 
doing so is better able to minimize the outsourcing of equipment 
repairs at significant cost savings to the county. Also additional 
signage has been installed making the facility more attractive and 
user friendly. 
 
 
Park Maintenance Projects:  Note worthy park projects at this 
time would include the addition and much talked about handicap 
swings at several park locations and dugout improvements at 
Jackson Park fields #8 and #9 allowing for wheelchair participants. 
Volunteers in conjunction with the Parks and Recreation 



Department and Central Service worked together to make this a 
successful project. While the materials funding for the dugout 
improvements was shared, the swings and all of the dugout 
improvements labor was provided for by the volunteers. 
 
   
Central Services Planned & Special Projects: Planned 2012-
2013 projects include King Street building roof drains installations, 
King Street parking lot repair/paving, carpet replacement at the 
main library, and EMS Station #1 bay garage door replacements. 
All of these projects are now in the planning stages. In addition to 
these planned projects Central Services has completed several 
other in-house requested departmental projects at no additional 
labor cost to the county. These projects include the recently 
completed renovations to the HC Wellness Center and the 1995 
Courthouse Superior Courtroom. Other planned in-house projects 
that will soon be performed or coordinated by Central Services 
Department include the installation housing of the Sheriff’s 
Department new drug incinerator into a free standing carport 
structure next to the Impound Building, and the relocation housing 
of the Sheriff’s Departments firearms simulator from the basement 
of the LEC to the Impound Building.  
 
 
Travel and Tourism Special Projects:  Assistance is being 
provided to Travel and Tourism and a selected local architect, Jes 
Stafford, for a grounds improvement project that includes an all 
new permanent outdoor stage, improved parking lot/spectator area, 
lighting, and landscaping. Funds were previously approved and 
preliminary plans and renderings are completed pending Authority 
approval. We have also assisted Travel and Tourism with the 
bidding for new HVAC systems for the main portion of their 
building. A contractor will be selected and recommended this 
week. 
 



Blue Ridge Community College 
 
The completed project work inclusive of all associated cost was 
previously completed for less than the allocated HC two million 
dollar funding. This allowed for several additional scope 
components that were originally planned for, but were taken out 
due to initial cost concerns, to be planned and performed as a part 
of the overall project. The additional work was primarily 
paving/drainage of some parking lot areas. This additional work 
has now been completed and this successful project has now been 
closed out. 
  
Please feel free to contact me at any time should you have 
questions in regard to the information contained in this report. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David H. Berry 
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